RAII/RAVI Joint Training Seminar on GDPS and PWS 

Bahrain, 14-26 September 2002

A joint Regional Training Seminar on Objective Interpretation of GDPS Products and Improvement of Public Weather Services was held from 14 to 26 September 2002 in the Kingdom of Bahrain. Fourteen participants from thirteen countries in RAII and RAVI participated at the two-week seminar. 

The first week of the seminar concentrated on how to serve the public and other users better with improved products and services produced by the NMSs, while the second week dealt with improving forecasting techniques. The following is a report on the first week of the seminar. The main objective of this part of the seminar was to improve overall quality, content and methods and means of delivering information in public warnings,forecasts and other products in order to ensure that all users understand them and know how to react. A particular focus of the seminar was on the role of the media in achieving the above objective 

Mr Barry Hanstrum (Australian Bureau of Meteorology), and Mr Edwin Lai (Hong Kong Observatory), as well as Mr Tony El-Khury of LBC TV Channel were the invited resource persons. In addition WMO Secretariat staff provided input in the form of lectures and presentations. 

The participants were invited to make presentations on their respective public weather services structures and methods of delivering services to the public. This was helpful in determining the levels of service in each of the participating countries and sharing of experiences among the participants.

During the first half of the week topics concentrated on issues of core importance to the PWS Programme such as working in a changing environment and how to adapt to economic, political, and technological changes; how to develop a vision and plan and user focus as regards PWS; the economic valuation of services provided by NMSs; the importance and necessity of coordination with the media and disaster management authorities; education and training; importance of verification and service evaluation; and role of the Internet in the delivery of public weather products; 

The second part of the week was dedicated to media issues and covered building and maintaining good partnership with the media; how to turn a meteorological briefing into a message for the public; dealing with the radio and the press including practice sessions; how to prepare suitable material for presentation by press and radio; how to write short press briefings based on meteorological situations including practice sessions; and how to conduct interviews. Practical sessions also included working in the television studio environment of the Bahrain national television. The television, radio and press works were particularly welcomed, as the need to improve communicating weather information to the public was well recognized by the participants. 

